'Wizard of Oz'

NILEHILITE

Skokie, Illinois

Friday, March 17, 1950

Water Carnival March 23, 24, 25

Galleon Hoists Sails: Guild Elects Officers

Vol. XI, No. 10

The GOLDEN GALLEON magazine is preparing to sail again. March 22 has been set as the date for all written contributions to be submitted to the magazine editors. The GOLDEN GALLEON should be ready for distribution the latter part of May, says Mrs. Robert Rice, sponsor.

The job of judging the submitted material has been assigned to the newly organized Golden Galleon Guild.

The chairmen, one of whom was selected from each of the six reading committees, are Paul Slusser, business; Marilyn Martin, poetry; Joan Lacey, book review; Dorothy Hartigan, short story; and Winifred Bodinus, art.

At the March 1 meeting of the Guild, officers were elected: Geri Dodge, president; Barbara Banghart, vice-president; and Barbara Kokum, secretary-treasurer. These officers will plan monthly meetings, club parties, and announce-

Florida Beckons Northerners By Joan Lacey

FT. LAUDERDALE, FLA., MARCH 17: While lying on the white sands, with the palms swaying peacefully in the breeze, and the surf rolling quietly up to the shore, your NILEHILITE reporter sends news from south of the Mason-

The hottest thing to come off the presses is, of couse, the weather. The days are perfect for golfing, swimming, or just loafing around, while the nights are comfortably cool for sleeping.

With all the canals running lazily through the heart of the city, you can easily see why Ft. Lauderdale is called the "Venice of the South." Yachts a mile long cruise in and out the bay, while fishermen haul out catches "sooooo big."

But right now the "quietly rolling surf" is beckoning to your reporter, so she will stop this aimless patter and answer that call. So long from the sunny southland ... Splash!

The Crystal Ball

MARCH
17 St. Patrick's Day
18 See Chicago Club. Board of Trade
21 Chest X-Rays
23 Water Carnival
24 Water Carnival
Athletic Awards Assembly
25 Water Carnival
27 Tryouts for School Play
28 - Fri. 31 Grade School Basketball
Tournament
31 End of Third Quarter

'Wizard of Oz' to Be Given March 23, 24, 25; Cast Will Include Lion, Scarecrow, and Wizard

"The Wizard of Oz"-you've seen it in the movies and now you'll see it in the Nilehi swimming pool on March 23, 24, and 25; complete from Dorothy to the "mean ole" witch." Each evening there will be two performances; one at 7:30 and the other at 9:15.

Jean Votava, senior, and Jack Kirkby, sophomore, will aid the swimmers by doing dances, and the entire story will be acted out on land in pantomime with Doris Lyde, senior, as Dorothy; Jim Dilley,

Need for School Spirit Inspires New Pep Song

The need for more school spirit at Nilehi bothered band leader Clifford Collins, and so he wrote a new school song. The familiar yell "Pep Steam" is included in the chorus. The words of the

NILES FIGHT SONG by Clifford Collins

When the team trots out on the field.

There is one thing we know.

That they're always in to Fight! Fight! Fight!

And they're Fight! Fight! Fight! from the "go."

Other teams may be far out in front, And may try with all their might, But we'll back that team,

For we've got the steam,

And we Fight! Fight! Fight! Chorus

We've got the pep, we've got the steam.

We've got the fight, we've got the team.

Pep, steam, fight, team Yea team-Fight!

(repeat chorus)

Thespians Initiate 20 Members

This morning 20 students were initiated into the Nilehi chapter of the National Thespian Society.

At the induction each Thespian received a life-time membership card, seal, and certificate of the Society.

The students initiated were Neil Adams, Joan Andrews, Barbara Banghart, Beattie Bornemeier, Jack Brown, Geri Dodge, Margie Forbes, Joan Hamlet, Dorothy Hartigan, Bob Jaeger, Jack Kirkby, Margie Kirscht, Barbara Kokum, Joan Lacey, Nancy Lane, Doris Lyde, Sonya Macintosh, Dick Martin, Barbara Olson, and Mary Winter.

From these 20 Thespians, four officers have been elected. They are Barbara Banghart, president; Barbara Olson, vice-president; Barbara Kokum, secretry; and Joan Lacey, treasurer.

junior, the cowardly lion; Chuck Owen, junior, the tin woodsman; Jack Kirkby, the scarecrow; Bill Perrin, junior, the wizard; and Jay Dahm, senior, the witch. Barbara Banghart and Barbara Olson, seniors, will narrate the story.

8 Numbers to Be Given

There will be eight swimming numbers. The first will be the Munchkins, an all-girl number, written by Carol Enke. senior. The tin woodsmen swim with their friends in a boy-girl routine written by Miss Gertrude Montgomery, codirector of the Water Carnival. Next on the program is Jungle Jive, a fastmoving all-boy number written by Beattie Bornemeier, senior.

As Dorothy reaches the Poppy land during her search for the Emerald City the poppies will swim. Marilyn Martin, senior, and Nancy Lebbin, junior, are in charge of this number.

Margo Mark to Do Solo

Margo Mark, sophomore, swims a solo as the Green Maiden in the Emerald City. Del Whitney and Beattie Bornemeier, seniors, will swim a duet followed by diving as the witch dies. All the cast will end the 1950 Water Carnival with a big finale.

Crime Won't Pay, Say Speakers

"Crime would be cut 50% in Cook County if all high schools were like this one," said John Boyle, States Attorney of Cook County, when he talked at a crime prevention assembly at Nilehi on

The program, which was arranged by Margie Kirscht as a problems project, was the first program put on by the Crime Prevention Bureau outside of Chicago. Speakers at the assembly were Edward Simon, County Superintendent of schools; Mario Tonelli, Cook County Commissioner; Zygmont Czarobski, all-American football player; Joseph Ragen, warden of the Illinois State Penitentiary; William Erickson, president of the board of Cook County Commissioners; John Prendergast, Police Commissioner of Chicago; James Cherry, director of the Crime Prevention Bureau; and Boyle. Each speaker talked on a different phase of crime prevention.

Nilehi Teachers Have Many Outside Activities

That most Nilehi teachers don't rush home at 3:11 and grade papers might come as a surprise to most Nilehiers. However, it was revealed in a recent survey of the teachers that most of them have many outside interests and activities.

Mrs. Robert Rice, English teacher, has been a "Great Books" leader for three years and takes courses in the Classics every year.

Miss Helen Johanns, typing teacher, belongs to the Chicago Area Business Educators Association and teaches at the Wilson Junior College.

Several teachers have done special work in their fields. Miss Kathleen Atkinson, school nurse, has taken courses at Loyola University for the past three years. Mr. John L. Betts, history teacher, works on his doctorate every summer at the University of Chicago.

Mr. Paul M. Eberhardt, English and journalism teacher, will teach Education C-151 in the School of Education at Northwestern University in the spring quarter and also six weeks during the summer. He taught there last summer.

Miss Gertrude Montgomery, Physical Education teacher, is active in the American Red Cross Overseas League, the National Camping Association and the National Swimming Forum.

Mr. Ronald Van Arsdale is the director and member of the Glenview Players and the Actors Club of Chicago. He also belongs to the American Federation of Radio Artists.

Miss Alice Line, clothing instructor, and Miss Florence Butler, foods teacher, are members in the Textile, Clothing and Related Arts Association.

Students Try for Scholarship

Several music students are going to compete for scholarships to the Egyptian Music Camp at DuQuoin, Illinois, according to Miss Clara Klaus, music director.

The try-outs for the two-week summer camp will be held on March 17 at the North End Woman's Club on Sheridan

Nilehi students competing for the scholarships awarded by the Tenth District of Federated Woman's Clubs are Louise Ewing, Mary Jane Netwig, Joanne Miller, Joanne Van Horne, Theresa Margalski, and Arlene Patek.

Editor-in-Chief: Barbara Kokum Assistant: Marcia Saar
Fea'ure Editor: Joyce Swartz
Assistant: Lois Lasher
Sports Editor: Pete Heiniger
Assistant: Jack Nettland
Girls' sports Editor: Pat Walne
News Bureau Chief: Joan Lacey
Assistants: Dorothy Hartigan, Eleanor Smith
Circulation Manager: Mary O'Hara
Exchange Editor: Faithe Rosche
Staff Photographer: Dick Swanson
TACTUTY ADVISERS
Mr. Paul M. Eberhardt
Mr. Clement F. Meier Assistant: Marcia Saar

Mr. Clement F. Meier

Mr. Paul M. Eberhardt

Strictly Senior

Congratulations are in order for Margie Kirscht, who was responsible for the anti-crime assemblly presented Monday,

Margie is on the Spotlighters board, in the National Thespian Society, and is in the G.A.A.

She likes people and french-fried shrimp. She dislikes cowboy movies and writing themes.

After graduation Margie plans to study fashion at the Art Institute. Her ambition is to be a buyer for a large department store.

"My ambition is to be President of the United States, on the Republican Ticket," said John Young in a recent inter-

John is the editor-in-chief of the GOLD-EN GALLEON, president of the Nihisci Club, varsity debater, and president of the Chess Club.

He likes debate, science-fiction, and hamburgers. He dislikes wearing a tie, a lot of homework, and liver.

The senior boys at Nilehi have a new twist to the "old line." Recently, on the senior vocations trip to Bell and Gossett, the males invaded the buses first and arranged themselves so that there was a boy in each seat.

This arrangement proved to be to the advantage of the fellas because the girls had to sit with them.

The freshman boys have the same ideas but they just "think" while the seniors "act."

Attention, seniors: Measurements for caps and gowns will be taken within the next few weeks.

Sophs Hold Beauty Contest

The judges could reach no decision in the beauty contest held by Homeroom 216 at the sophomore assembly March 7.

The contestants were Bob Stoothoff, Miss Oak Park; Harold Joiner, Miss New Trier; Russell Krause, Miss Evanston; and Janet Haman, Miss Niles.

This was just one of many acts in a revue directed by Merle Haas and Jack

Teacher Attends Convention

Mrs. Oneta Hannum, Latin and Spanish instructor, atended the 76th annual convention of the American Association of School Administrators in Atlantic City from February 25 to March 2.

According to Mrs. Hannum, some of the outstanding speakers were Mrs. Eleanor Roosevelt, Mr. David Lilienthal, former chairman of the Atomic Energy Commission, and Walter Reuther, head of the Auto Workers Union.

Senior English Groups Work on Term Papers

"Hope my note cards were written correctly."

"Boy, were my hands tired from writing that first draft, but the typing was the biggest job. I use the 'pick-then peck' system."

The annual term-paper worries made their 1950 appearance in Mrs. Priscilla Baker's English 18 classes recently.

Last-minute dashes to the library, correcting errors on the first draft, and finally the typing were some of the tasks that the seniors faced a few days before the March 4 deadline.

According to Mrs. Baker, writing a term paper is good experience in organizing material and putting facts on paper in clear, concise, and interesting form. She says that the subjects should be small enough to be completely covered.

Some of the subjects chosen included: 'Coaching High School Basketball," by Jim Johnson; "Anaesthetics," by Nancy Bell; "Formation of the Surface Features of the Moon," by John Krupka; and "The Story of Jazz," by Bob Tait.

Can You Imagine?

Miss Harbert whistling in the cafe-

Paul Jorgenson playing center on the basketball team?

J'm Kennedy driving a new Cadillac? The sophomore basketball team with a 20-game winning streak?

Leo Babcock "peeling rubber" in the parking lot?

Lois Lenberg without a boy friend? Joanne Kendler driving a model T? Violet Kubany not combing her hair? John Krupka without his slide rule? Ashley Craig with a crew cut?

John L. Betts with long, wavy hair? Nilehi without detention slips?

Robert Mackey teaching clothing?

The bed in the nurse's office being

Noon Hour Problem Solved

What to do after lunch? That seems to be a popular question among many Nilehiers.

When a survey was taken to see what students would like to do during the noon hour, skits, dancing, and movies

With the aid of a student committee. the faculty has begun work on arranging for movies to be shown in the Assembly room on Monday and Thursday of every week.

The movies, which will pertain to sports, recreation, travel, and informative subjects, will begin upon arrival of new projection equipment that has been

August Hits Jackpot With 87 Nilehi Birthdays

Out of the depths of the file box in Room 216 it was found that each student at Nilehi was born! The facts can now be told: August leads with birthdays of 87 Nilehiers. July is coming up on the rail with 77, while May follows with 76. March and December are neck and neck with 75, as January crowds in with 73.

February is three lengths behind with 70, and June, September and November are lagging behind with 63, 64, and 68 respectively. October and April bring up the rear with 62 birthdays.

Several students celebrate their birthdays on holidays. Joy Dudick, senior, and Francine Moberg, junior, fooled their parents by arriving on April Fools' Day, while Philip Christofano, freshman, turned out to be a New Year's baby. Mary Ellen Falknor's birthday is February 22.

Pat Linskey, freshman, has St. Patrick's day for a namesake birthday. James Kohls, fershman, Gerry Mohrbacher, freshman, and Ed Scheuerman, senior, started the fireworks on July 4. Donna Belik, junior, and Carol Loftus, sophomore, came with the spooks on Halloween. Glenn Meyer, senior, and Jack Proesel, junior, really have a double celebration on Christmas.

May 5 has the biggest number of birthdays—7, but romantic Valentine's Day isn't blessed with one Nilehi birthday.



With spring and thoughts of graduation approaching all too quickly, the question "What will you miss most at Nilehi after you're gone?" is asked of every graduating class. The class of '50 is no exception!

Barb Banghart: The four minutes between periods.

Dick Martin: I'll miss all my leisure time.

Margie Krscht: Ninth period drama class.

Joe Donavan: I think I'll miss the smiling faces of the study hall teachers.

Ashley Craig: John L. Bett's 300 words.

Lois Lenberg: Working on the dances.

Marilyn Martin: Swimming classes
and football games.

Chuck Serum: Detentions.

Jane Nymark: Fifth-period lunch.

Ralph Bruck: Basketball.

Geri Dodge: Katie's cooking.

Clyde Schultz: My three study halls a day.

Da.bara Kokum: Deadlines for the NILEHILITE.

Ardie Ball: The second floor hall before homeroom.

Ciff Wolter: The teachers...and print shop.

This 'n' That ---

A pleasant sight to all Nilehi students who saw the recent Regional Tournament at Evanston was the Nilehi pennant hanging alongside the other Suburban League teams' pennants.

Prima ballerinas are Marilyn Reiland, Burbara Daly, Nancy Anderson, and Doris Jen Lyde. At the cast party for the plays, they found a pair of toe and tap shoes and proceeded to use them. The party was at Bob Jaeger's house; it seems they have a dancing school in the basement.

Future students in U.S. history who on't have too much "artistic ability" won't have to worry in Miss Theresa Aranz's classes next year. Miss Kranz is ordering desk maps—the kind that some "already drawn".

"I cannot tell a lie" was the answer of some of Miss Lungmus's students when she asked on February 22, "When s Washington's birthday?" The lie that couldn't be told by these students was that they didn't know the answer.

During a test in Mrs. Priscilla Baker's English 8 class, she asked for a description of "burling." At this moment, Dick Thomas asked if that was any relation to Milton Berle--ing.

"Space has been added to the exit door of the cafeteria to allow students to pass with their trays without collisions," according to Miss Grace Harbert, cafeteria supervisor.

More work will be done on the wall luring spring vacation.

Four former members of the Nilehi varsity basketball team are extending their season by playing in the Niles Township Basketba'l League.

They are Fred Brei, Ralph Bruck, and Harry Siemsen of the Skokie Lanes team, while George Mueller is wearing the colors of Biegert's.

When Mr. Eugene Napier was discussing the things of which big husky men are afraid, he mentioned mice, However, Dick Voss thought women were more frightening.

Did you know that Dottie Bowles, junior, is on the Teen-Age Fashion Board at Wieboldts store in Evanston?

Carol Enke: The kids...

Mike Henry: I'll just miss it.

Shirley T mberg: The pep assemblies. Kenny LaPlant: Athletics.

Wally Alexander: Getting up early to go to school.

Jane Bastow: The school and the kids Rosemary, she dislikes smoking.

. and Ralphie.

On her sports list, swimming.

Cluck Jones: Loafin'.

Chuck Hansen: Nothing.

Lou Keesey: Football and basketball games, I guess.

Stuffed Owl Comes To Life, Frightens Girls

"Hey, Barb, where did you get that stuffed owl?" commented Nancy Duncan down in Barb Daly's basement recently.

"Owl, what owl?" Barb replied looking over at the lampshade on which it was perched. It didn't move until she turned on the light and then it flew toward her.

Screaming, the two girls ran upstairs, slammed the door, and locked it. The "gigantic owl" spent the night in a wealighted basement, because the girls would not venture downstairs to put it out.

Esther Schaal, class of '49, recently answered a question for the "Inquiring Camera Girl" in the Chicago Tribune. She was asked if she would be disappointed if radio give-away shows were discontinued. Esther didn't think she would be because she prefers other programs.

Would you rather give a cheer in front of the study hall or serve a half-hour detention? Al Hartig and Lenny Lange, seniors, were confronted with this question when Mr. Arthur Ryden caught them talking during fifth-seventh study period. They led the study hall in N-I-L-E-S, but the basketball team lost to New Trier that night anyway.

Rozika Carroll, junior, was one of the 10 girls who modeled at a spring fashion show Saturday, March 11, at the Fair

Schnell, Kelly Take Top Senior Rating

Each year around this time, the seniors are sitting on pins and needles waiting to find out their class ratings. The top spots this year were taken over by two girls.

Number one in the class is Rosemary Schnell, who transferred from Senn High School last year. When asked what she thought of Nilehi, she said, "It can't be beat! It's so modern and new too." Her likes are french-fries, Cooley's style, tennis, and Jim. Her dislikes are people who smoke and U.S. history. Rosemary paints in her spare time.

During Rosemary's four years in high school, she has carried an "A" average with the exception of three "B's." She expects to enter the Northwestern Law School next September.

Jean Kelly, second in the class, is also planing to enter Northwestern next fall, but she is still undecided as to what course she will take. Jean is chairman of the Red Cross this year. She loves eating, eating, and more eating. Like Rosemary, she dislikes smoking.

On her sports list, swimming and horseback riding rate the highest. This is Jean's fourth year at Nilehi, and she says "I'll be sad to leave, but I'm looking forward to college."

Sport Bits

by Lou Keesey

Lawton Lamb, twin brother of Laura Lamb, '48 graduate, has been rated by sportswriters as one of the four best college sophomore milers in the country. Lawton, who was graduated from Onarga Military Academy and now attends the University of Illinois, has won the mile in several Big Ten track meets this winter.

Six of the 12 "Most Valuable Football Players" have been tackles, and three have been halfbacks. Charles Hussey, Nilehi track coach, led the Varsity thinclads to three Northeast Conference championships in his first three years at Nilehi.

The 1939 Varsity gridders downed a Leyden eleven, which included Harry Jagade, who later won all-American recognition at Indiana University.

Jim Kennedy was voted the "Most Valuable Player" on the 1949 Trojan grid squad by one vote over Lenny Lange. Mike Henry was close behind.

The 1948-49 Varsity cagers lost three games by one point and another by two points.

Marty Seidler, February graduate, led the '49 Trojan gridmen in yards per try with a 6-yard average. Lenny Lange, senior, averaged 5.9 yards per try.

East Aurora is the only team to meet the 1948-49 Varsity cagers that wasn't on the 1949-50 Varsity schedule.

Now we move to the center of the gym where the boys are engaged in Ike's new game of "Kill your classmate." The object of the game is to see how long it takes one team to throw the members of the opposing team off the mat. Bob "Strangler" Jaeger has just thrown Wally "Killer" Popp off the mat and is struggling with Jay "Featherweight" Dahm.

Next we go to the other end of the gym, where another group of boys is playing volleyball. Dick "Spiker" Baumann has just outjumped Bob "Shorty" Hallwachs to score a point and give his team a 15 to 14 lead, but Bob's team is handicapped by the absence of two of its tallest players, Bill Hutchings and Roanie Peterson. Just then the bell rings, and the boys run down to the locker room.

After a cold shower, "Never Foul" Henry, who is never late to gym because he dosen't stand and talk with his girl friend in the hall, goes to the towel room to get a towel. In the meantime Larry "Tennessee Jed" Waite hides "Never Foul's" pants. Jack "He Did It" Coe tells "Never Foul" who the villain is. "Never Foul" picks up Ed "Fleetfoot" Breden's shoe and throws it at "Tennesee Jed;" but "Tennesse Jed" ducks, and it hits Al "Dribbler" Hartig, who is trying to button his pink shirt. Just then the passing bell rings, and the boys, half dressed, hurry to lunch.

Varsity Cagers Outscore Season's Opponents

Thursday, March 2, ended the 1949-50 basketball season at Niles, when the Trojans were defeated 39 to 45 by New Trier at the Evanston regionals. Ending the season with a record of 8 wins and 15 losses, the Trojans have shown a more impressive record at home than away. At home they have won 6 and lost 11.

The Trojans, coached by Mr. Robert Mackey, held victories over such teams as LaGrange, East Rockford, Arlington, Dekalb, Maine, Highland Park, York, and Barrington. They have lost to Evanston, Waukegan, Leyden, Mooseheart, Taft, Arlington, Rock Island, Oak Park, Belvidere, Marmion, Crystal Lake, and New Trier.

In scoring, the Trojans have racked up a total of 1035 points to their opponents' 1133. Captain Fred Brei, senior forward, led the team scoring with a total of 233 points for an average of 10 points a game, closely followed by Ken Howard, sophomore guard, who had 222 points. Next came Ralph Bruck, senior center, who had 190; Don Walter, junior guard, with 142; and Joe Donavan, senior forward, who ended up with 90.

Others who have shared in scoring are seniors Marty Seidler, Harold Siemsen, Lenny Lange, Jim Johnson, Pete Heiniger, George Mueller, Dick Erickson, Jim Nock, and Ken LaPlant.

Bowlers to Enter Tourney

Nilehi bowlers have been invited to compete in the Chicago Junior Bowling Tourney March 25 at Gabby Hartnett Recreation, Inc., according to Harriet Larson, secretary.

The following teams of the Thursday league are eligible: team two, Evelyn Stewart, Donna Groll, Joyce Walker, June Birgerson, Judy Gunnarson; team seven, Jenny Weinberg, Bev Shade, Virginia Wead, Carolyn Fehns, Audrey Henrici; team three, Pat Ebert, Anne Browne, Dolores Wagner, Joan Andrews, and Rozsika Carroll.

Of the Tuesday league, the following teams are eligible: team thirteen, Harriet Larson, Diane Pickford, Charlotte Ziehlke, Betty Anderson, Pat Patek; team nine, Doris Christensen, Diane Braun, Barbara Miller, Edwina Zielinski, Marilyn Reiland; team five, Joanne Nielson, Elaine Schladt, Florence Froeshle, Betty Rossmann, and Jane Tamburino.

The highest average scorers of the Tuesday and Thursday leagues are Harriet Larson, 131, and Evelyn Stewart 139, respectively.

Grade School
Basketball
Finals Tonight
Here

Baseball Swings Into Spotlight

Mr. James Phipps, Nilehi varsity baseball coach, has announced the 1950 varsity baseball schedule. Nine of the 16 scheduled games will be played on the Nilehi field, and eleven of them will be with Suburban League foes.

With only three returning lettermen, Harold Siemsen, Fred Brei, and Lenny Lange, a good many new faces will be seen in the Trojan "grey."

1950 BASEBALL SCHEDULE

- April 11, Highland Park at Nilehi
- April 13, Proviso, there
- April 17, New Trier, there
- April 20, Waukegan, there
- April 24, New Trier at Nilehi
- April 26, Evanston, there
- April 28, Waukegan at Nilehi
- May 1, Proviso at Nilehi
- May 3, Arlington at Nilehi
- May 5, Leyden at Nilehi May 8, Evanston at Nilehi
- May 11, Oak Park, there
- May 15, State District
- May 22, State Sectional
- May 23, Morgan Park at Nilehi
- May 25, Arlington, there
- May 29, State Final
- May 31, Oak Park at Nilehi
- June 2, Leyden, there

Ten Return to Track

Ten returning major letter winners from last year's squad will form the nucleus for the 1950 Nilehi varsity track team, according to Mr. Charles Hussey, varsity track coach.

The cindermen will oppose four Suburban League schools: Morton, Waukegan, Proviso, and Highland Park in dual meets.

Meets with Leyden, Arlington, and Palatine complete Niles' dual competition.

The Oak Park, Mooseheart, and Palatine relays make up the remainder of the team schedule.

The second annual Niles Township High School Pentathlon will be held June 2, in which each school that is invited sends its best all-round track performer to participate.

The returning lettermen for this year: John Boznos, Ed Buerk, Ed Butterworth, Jack DeStories, Walt DeStories, Ronald Gawrys, Pete Heiniger, Jim Kennedy, Russel C'Grady, and Don Walter. Minor Award winners: Jim Davis, and Ray Ruesch.

1950 Track Schedule

	April	1	Oak Park Relays	there
	April	11	Palatine	there
	April	14	Morton	here
	April	18	Waukegan	there
	April	25	Highland Park	there
	April	29	Palatine Relays	there
	May	3	Arlington	here
	May	6	Mooseheart Relays	there
	May	9	Proviso	there
	May	13	State District	Evanston
ı	Max	10	Lovdon	Long

- June 2 N.T.H.S. Pentathion
- May 19 State Finals